
     

 
 

 
 
 

LUKE 1:17 – “To turn the hearts of the fathers to the children, and the disobedient to the wisdom of the just;  
to make ready a people prepared for the Lord.” 

 

Thy Kingdom come. Thy will be done in earth, as it is in heaven. Matthew 6:10 
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27 October, 2023 
 
Dear Kingdom Parents, 
Praise the Lord for a glorious celebration at Geylang Chinese Methodist Church on 20 October.  Thank you for 
your attendance and financial gifts for the celebration.  The students in Praise and Worship and those who 
performed their award-winning events at RSC were awesome.  Our valedictorian for 2023, Javine Lim, and his 
mother’s testimonies of God’s goodness and transformation were the highlights of the celebration!  All glory to 
God. 
 
On 5 October, we baptised 6 students.  Thank you for your support and consent given to students who wanted to 
be baptised.  Praise be to God!  We will be conducting another baptism in November.  If your child asks for your 
consent for baptism and you want to understand more, please liaise with their respective supervisor. 
 
Events for the month November and December:  
Monday, 13 November – public holiday in lieu of Deepavali on Sunday, 12 November. 
Friday, 17 November - Last day of Term 4, 2023 
Saturday 18 November 2023 to 1 January 2024 – School holidays 
Tuesday-Friday, 2-5 January 2024. - Beginning of Term 1, 2024 and Parent/Student/Staff Conferences  
When school holidays begin, staff will prepare transcripts ready for Parents/Student/Staff Conferences (PCs) 
scheduled for Tuesday to Friday, 2-5 January 2024, in the afternoons. Staff will soon inform you of your 
scheduled time for PC. Please note that your attendance is very important to know your child’s spiritual growth, 
academic progress, and projections. Please be punctual at your appointed time for PC as we will not be able to 
facilitate PCs beyond Friday, 5 Jan 2024. If you have a good reason to change the scheduled time, please inform 
your supervisor for an alternative time within the 4 days of PCs. Students will be dismissed earlier at 12:00pm 
on these days to facilitate the conferences starting at 1pm. 
 
During school holidays, please encourage your child to steward their time wisely and help them draw close to 
God and not have any friendship with this present evil world.  Friendship with the world is animosity with God. 
Students are expected to continue their daily Bible journal, writing their revelations, reflections, and prayers from 
the Word of God.  Let family conversations be about the Word of God (which is God’s will) and to do accordingly 
when you walk by the wayside, when you lie down, and when you rise up, to love the Lord our God with all our 
heart, soul, mind, and strength. Deuteronomy 6:4-9  
Bible Memory Passage for:         November: Galatians 1:1-12          December:  Galatians 1:13-24 
 
Financial Commitment: Increase in school fees from 2024, and Heartship Fund 
By the grace of God, annual school fees have remained the same since 2014.  To cover higher operational costs, 
we appreciate your understanding for the increase in annual school fees by $600 (or $50 per month) from 2024.  
Annual School fees for 12 years & below: $9,810 (incl. 9% GST) payable in 6 instalments of $1,635. 
Annual School fees for 13 years & above: $11,118 (incl. 9% GST) payable in 6 instalments of $1,853. 
Please note that the 1st instalment of school fees for 2024 is due on 15 December 2023. 
 
Currently, we give 20-50% subsidy to 31 students whose parents are financially challenged.  We hereby appeal 
for your generous giving earmarked for Heartship Fund in support of these students.  Thank you very much. 
 
Blessed holidays to you and family as you freely give life, love, light, and hope to all! 
Senior Administrator, Mrs Jan Boey 


